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Q


uestionnaires have not come in as quickly as the addresses!  Please send in your information, or this newsletter will soon be “no-news letter”.   I was saddened to learn that several ex-BHI-ers have died in the past few years.  Jack Rankin of  Grand Prairie, Texas, Wiley Johnston of Bedford, Texas, and Laquitta Lockett of  Ft. Worth, Texas. I have a new E-Mail address, if anyone would like to send information and addresses that way:  AllGrin@AOL.com.  Thanks to everyone who sent money to help fund this project!


ONCE LOST, BUT NOW FOUND


Robert E. Wolvek, Tuscon, Arizona


Bob worked for BHI in Tehran from 1975 to 1979 in the Training Division.  He retired in 1985 and has lived in Arizona ever since.  He has lived in Afghanistan, Venezuela, Pakistan, Iran, Thailand, S. Vietnam, Algeria, Ivory Coast, Zaire, Saudi Arabia and Columbia. Bob enjoys foreign languages, literature and walking.  He recalls his bus trip to Mehrabad Airport upon departing Iran in the post-Revolutionary Iran.  An Iranian  shouted at the passing bus “Go home American - and take us with you”.  He loved the Now Ruz holiday; jumping over three fires saying “My yellow to your yellow; your red to me.”  The yellow represented sickness and the red good health. Bob has traveled in Italy Spain, Holland, England, Germany, Hong Kong and Japan.


Tony Maloney, Ocean Hills, California


After 28 years service, Tony retired from the FBI as a Supervisory Special Agent in 1976.  Faced with the choice of a sedentary existence as a practicing lawyer, Tony chose the excitement and intrigue of Iran where he served as Chief of Security for BHI from 1976 to 1979.  Following Iran, Tony and his son (young Tony flew helicopters in Vietnam) formed a construction company 





which successfully rode the crest of the building boom in the housing field in the San Diego area.  


After the death in 1992 of Virginia, his wife of 45 years, Tony fully retired and now lives on a golf course with his blue-eyed Siberian Husky.  Tony’s fondest memories of Iran are of his barbershop quartet which was the only, and therefore, the best (?) group in the Middle East.  He also misses the lazy summer days alongside the pool at the Pars American Club and the many Merry Christmas parties at the homes of friends.  Although with BHI only 3 years, he equates the camaraderie and genuine friendships made in Iran with most gained in his 28 years with the FBI.  Tony initiated the well-attended first annual BHI reunion in 1980 at the Hacienda Hotel and looks forward to a 20th reunion (if staged).  Here’s a picture of the dapper Tony.
































Jack Brooks, Boise Idaho


Jack is retired and has been living in Boise ever since he and Yoshiko returned from Iran.  Yoshiko is a Technician at Hewlett Packard.  Jack enjoys lots of fishing, working on their race car, degreasing and building race cars. He fondly remembers good friends and parties he had with people next door.  He often  wonders what happened to them, but has not been able to get past the Iran operators when trying to call.  They have been to Japan a few times and travel the US visiting their children.


Edward Stewart, Las Vegas, NV 


�


Ed and his wife Karin of seven years are retired and enjoy travel.  They have traveled Europe, the Far East and the Middle East extensively  Ed lived in Frankfurt Germany (1979-1986), San Antonio, Texas (1986-1988), Germany again in 1988-1995, and retired in Las Vegas.  Ed and Karin have four children, Nancy, Bob, Ellen and Karen.  Ed suggested the helicopter in this newsletter be a Huey, however, I only have this one in my graphics program, so this one will have to do...





Kyle Harder, Bedford, TX 


After leaving Iran, Kyle worked in Seattle, Washington for two years before returning to Dallas-Ft. Worth in 1980.  He works in Computer Consulting Contracting since returning to Texas.  Kyle has an 8 year old son, Jesse.  Their hobbies include fishing, kite flying and enjoying six-flags parks in San Antonio, Houston and Dallas.  They visited Disney World in Florida in May.  His memories of Iran include parties and lifelong friends met there, $5.00 all-day skiing at Dezin and Shem Shak and side trips to Mashad and Persopolis.  Travels since Iran have been a 3-month tour of Europe and multiple trips in the US including Hawaii, Washington state, Louisiana, Colorado and Arkansas.   Kyle is engaged to be married in September to Dorothy Saw - Congratulations!


























Kyle & Jesse at Six Flags, June, 1996





Ron & Pat Richards, Orlando, FL


Ron and Pat, now married for 30 years have two married children, Ronny and Stephen, and 4 grandchildren.  Since leaving Iran, they have lived in Point Pleasant   Beach, NJ, Canoga Park, CA and Orlando, Florida.  Ron has worked various contracting and subcontracting jobs for Perkin-Elmer (‘79-’85), Litten Guidance (‘85-’86), and Lockheed Martin (‘86-’93) where he retired.  Since 1994 he works part-time at Holiday Inn, Orlando.  They enjoy traveling the Southeastern US to Georgia, South Carolina and North Carolina and especially visiting their grandchildren.  Ron remembers bargaining at Bazaars, hours spent at Pars American Club and playing on their softball team.  They enjoyed traveling to Shiraz, Isfahan, the Caspian Sea and Caravansira in the dessert south of Iran, as well as trips to the Far East, Europe, Greece and Egypt. 


Don & Johanna Pitts, Benbrook, TX


Don and Johanna retired this summer, Don from Lockheed Martin, and Johanna from the Ft. Worth Schools.  After Iran they moved to Israel (3-years) then to General Dynamics in Venezuela (1 1/2 years), to Ankara, Turkey (about 2 years) and then to Egypt (3-years).  Since 1989 they have lived in Benbrook, TX (near Ft. Worth) where he worked for Lockheed Martin.  Quite a World-Tour you two!  They are enjoying retirement and have done some house projects and play lots of golf.  Retirement is more fun than they expected, and they are free to pick up and go when the urge strikes!  They are planning a fall trip driving trip to New Mexico.  Don was responsible for sending me 18 addresses - Thanks a bunch!  I know a lot of people will enjoy the newsletter and the memories. 


Johnny Bentley, Oxford, Alabama


Johnny returned to his home town after leaving Iran where he still resides.  He bought his father’s  dry cleaning business  when he retired twelve years ago,  and serves on the Oxford City Council as Chairman of the Finance Committee.   He loves his town, where his family all lives close by, and everyone knows your name.  He visits his many nieces and nephews on a daily basis and enjoys spoiling them rotten.  He has taken up writing and has  written several books over the years, and is currently editing them and looking for a publisher.  Johnny fondly remembers his  “Maverick” championship days, and the many ball games at Lavizan field.  He also vividly remembers his experience at the Tehran Hilton during the assault on the hotel on Feb. 14, 1979 - with relief that he was able to return home alive!  He is grateful for the many close friends he made there, and though he doesn’t see them or hear from them often, keeps them close in memory.


Theda Howell, Arlington, Texas


�


Theda wins the prize for submitting the most addresses, over 40!  Thanks so much Theda!  After returning to work at Corporate after the “Evacuation”, Theda went to Israel to work for 3-years, and met many new friends who had also worked in Iran.  She returned to the states in 1982.  Her 


extensive travel includes Turkey, Romania, Egypt, Italy, Germany, Norway, Sweden, Finland, Switzerland, Greece & Cyprus.  She worked until 1995 and is now semi-retired with her home business.  Theda has a son, David who is now 43.  She enjoys playing bridge, traveling, reading and staying in touch with old friends from the Israel project and Iran days.  She recalls taxi rides, the “Day the Shaw left” wonderful spur-of-the-moment parties, the PARS Club and bingo parties, the lights going out at any time, and reading by candlelight.   Mostly, she appreciates the friends she has made from around the world that mean so much.  Theda worked at Amirabad in timekeeping/payroll during the Iran days.


























Here’s a recent photo of Theda.


Robert Behlen, Columbia, SC


�


Robert, not to embarrass you, but since you sent a picture without a data sheet, I’m attempting to fill in the blanks on my own.  I have talked to Robert, so know a little bit about what he’s doing.  Robert is now living in Columbia, South Carolina (his home town) where he works for a food broker and travels the Southeast (mostly by car).  He’s on the road making sales calls all week and home for the weekends.  His son, Burns, has now either completed college, or in his final year (sorry Robert, can’t remember).   Robert is a confirmed bachelor (only because he has difficulty making up his mind) and has lived in South Carolina since leaving Iran (several cities).  He enjoys golfing, girls, and goofing off at the beach (the 3-G’s) -  I made that one up.  He’s looking forward to finding his old bud Carl Hansen, if someone will please send in his address!





























Robert & son,  Burns





Frank Reinsch, San Diego, CA


Frank sent me a large address list, it is greatly appreciated.  Please send in your information, we are interested in what you have been doing since Iran!  





Al Bozzelli, Melbourne, FL


Prior to his assignment in Teheran, Al’s first overseas adventure took place in the South Pacific during WWII (2 years), Korea for 3 months, and Vietnam for 7 years.  He was one of the first hires at BHI-Teheran and started work there April 1, 1993 (April Fools!)  Many of the old-timers will remember him.  �


The interesting story is that Al was one of those “chosen few” to return to Iran after the final evacuation flight to tie up loose ends for BHI operations, and meet/negotiate with the new Iranian government  He did not leave Iran until May  31, 1979.  His story is very long and involved, and anyone interested in hearing it in detail should write him directly, since I do not have room in this forum to print it.


  A week after his termination with BHI, he went to work in Saudi Arabia for 2 years (79-81).  He then took a year-long sabatical to Encinada on the Baja, Mexico. From May ‘82 to September ‘87 he worked in Egypt.  “Working for the Egyptian government was a worst encounter of the first kind.”  He then returned to the US, repacked and flew off to Clark Air Force Base in the Philippines.  There they trained fighter pilots of the US Navy & Air Forces as well as the Thai, Singapore, Korean, Australian and Taiwanese Air Forces using the Top Gun scenario.


 In mid-June 1991, the Mt. Pinatubo volcano erupted - he lived within 8 miles of the volcano.  The total devastation was unimaginable.  Volcanic ash had reached Manila 45 mils away, closing the airport for several weeks, halting all incoming and outgoing traffic.  After evacuating 288 people (employees & dependents), and closing business operations, he returned to the USA in January 1992 and was assigned to Patrick Air Force Base and Cape Canaveral in Florida.  They were under contract from an agency in Langley Virginia and tracked drug traffickers for the DEA.    


On September 30, 1993 he retired (well deserved I would say).  He now enjoys living in Florida where he fishes the lakes, rivers and ocean which are driving distance from his home.  Al lives alone and is in touch with the many friends he made overseas.  He has 5 daughters and 12 grandchildren.  His daughters range in age from 49 years to 36 years, and are all professionals with advanced degrees in the Arts and Medicine.   Al also enjoys gourmet cooking of ethnic foods and his cookbook collection is his favorite reading. He is also a photography enthusiast, and while in the Philippines his photographs earned 34 awards for excellence.   I truly enjoyed reading about your interesting experiences, and hope everyone else will be as amazed as I am, at what a diverse and full life you have been living.  Believe it or not this is the condensed version.





Frank Russo, Port Richey, Florida


Frank retired from the Air Force and work force in 1983.  In Iran he was Property Administrator, and worked at the Ivory Tower (BHI main office) in Teheran. After the evacuation he worked in Saudi Arabia until his retirement, and moved to Florida in 1988.  Frank recently turned 81.  His hobbies include golf, bowling, fishing and especially dancing.  He fondly remembers his wife’s arrival to join him in 1984 and dancing with her, going to night clubs, and hosting parties in his home.  They enjoyed visiting remote Iranian cities.  Frank has enjoyed many traveling adventures to other countries since his retirement.  He travels on a “space available” basis and has visited Morocco, England, Spain, Italy, France, Germany, Holland, Thailand, Cyprus, Greenland, Labrador, Newfoundland and many others he can’t recall.  He especially loved Israel.  Frank and his wife, Murial were married 48 years, until her death in 1995.  He currently resides with a “young beautiful woman” who is his companion and source of happiness.  Frank sends greetings to all his long lost friends!





























Here’s a picture of Frank.


Randy Robinson, Kansas City, MO


Randy works for Johnson County (Kansas) Wastewater as Director of the Administration Division.  He has worked for JCW almost 14 years. He is also an adjunct professor of Public Administration at Park College in downtown Kansas City, Missouri and has been teaching 3-4 classes a year at both the undergraduate and graduate levels for 10 years. Randy has been working on a Web Site for himself that is still in the "start-up" phase where he has included some pictures of  Iran.  He has more to add, but it is a start.  His Web Site is http://home.unicom.net/~rhr/iran.html.  I checked it out and enjoyed reading it - you definitely had to have lived there to understand and appreciate it.


Note to Shirley McNair


Shirley has been helping me locate addresses and sent in 35-40 just before I was ready to print this letter.  Thanks so much for your help - I really appreciate the effort!
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REMEMBERING IRAN


If you would like to submit a written piece for the next newsletter, please send it to me and I will publish it.  It’s fun to try to put into words all those unique experiences we had there - brings back good memories too!


I recall gazing out the window of my 3-story apartment in North Teheran, looking down at the abode across the street.  You couldn’t really call it a house, it had no permanent walls, no running water, no furniture.  Just four sides made of clear plastic, some sort of roof, and a single light-bulb dangling in the middle of  one room.  I would hide behind my curtains to watch their daily life (so as not to be spotted).  There a mother cared for her children, cooking over a fire, collecting water from a well, washing clothes by hand.  They had only dirt to sleep on, no belongings to speak of.  Their life looked uncomplicated, but not what we would define as happy (I never saw her smile).


And there I was, still a young adult, thinking how lucky we all were, even if in the midst of a revolution.  It was hard to believe that this was the 20th century, it was more like we had stepped into a time warp into another world.


It is good to recall the little things even now; for with maturity, those memories are more meaningful as I now have a broader perspective of the world.  I realize how lucky we really are - us spoiled Americans.  I sometimes wonder if that woman is still hauling water, sleeping on dirt, and cooking over the fire - I would rather imagine she moved to my old apartment and is now spying through her curtains at the activities below, thinking  “I am so fortunate”.


Beth Algrin









































Remember the camel trains that would parade through the streets in the spring selling their “fertilizer”, announced by their “camel bells” chiming along with their humpity gait?  Little dark men in turbans, leading their way, usually with a smile. 


 And the Now-Ruz holiday; jumping over fires, fasts, and rituals.  I always thought that Iran had the right idea having the New Year fall in the Spring; after all, Spring is when everything renews on the earth when the year becomes “new”.





Remember the odd kinds of melons, HUGE beets cooked over a fire in the street, bar-bari bread stuffed under a smelly armpit (that was appetizing) and toq-meh-morge (the biggest word for a little egg)?  I can almost smell the aroma of spices at the Kouchee Store and bazaar, if I concentrate real hard.
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